REFERRAL NUMBER 2014-06

For Public Notice via Internet

REASONS FOR DECISION UNDER ENVIRONMENT EFFECTS ACT 1978

Title of Proposal:
Baringhup West Broiler Farm Development
Proponent:
Michael Vukadinovic (Pavilion Partners Pty Ltd)
Description of Project:


Michael Vukadinovic (Pavilion Partners Pty Ltd) proposes to establish three separate Class B broiler farms in Baringhup West, between Castlemaine and Maryborough in central Victoria.  Each farm will comprise eight 164 metre x 17.6 metre sheds (24 sheds in total) for the growing of 400,000 chickens (1.2 million in total).  Development of each farm will also include ancillary structures to assist with its operation, including machinery shed, amenities building, feed silos, a generator housing, as well as a bore, water tanks and a water settlement pond.  Approximately 30 acres of the total area of 1,109 acres will be occupied by the development, while the remainder of the land will continue to be used for cropping and farming.
Decision:

The Minister for Planning has decided that an Environment Effects Statement (EES) is not required for the Baringhup West Broiler Farm Development, as described in the referral accepted on 10 July 2014.
Reasons for Decision:

· The potential effects of the project are likely to be of local significance, particularly if appropriate environmental management measures are adopted. 

· The likely potential effects on local amenity and waterways will be addressed via the planning permit process under the Planning and Environment Act 1987, consistent with the requirements set out in the Victorian Code for Broiler Farms 2009.
Date of Decision:
 4 September 2014

